Tahree Selectmen and xxxxx secretary present.

Mr. Edward Lemire came in to inquire if the Selectmen are planning to lumber off the Lydia Dodge lot in the near future. He was advised that they will approach the Forestry Committee and get back to him.

At 8:00 pm a Trailer Hearing was held at the request of Harold C.

Strong to place two trailers on his property located on East Lull Place Rd.

He explained that he plans to move into one of them and rent the other.site.

Mr. Paul Gagnon of "Mr. Gee's Tires Corp." came in to inquare as to the statis of his permit to install a sign on his building on Route 114.

Permit was granted.

Donald Byam came in to discuss the problem in regard to the officials of Plastic Techniques, Inc. being upset with the town's people voting in the Fire Protection Ordinance. The officials feel they are unable to comply without spending thousands of dollars and are threatening to move the business to another town. Mr. Byam, who leases land to the Company, made a plea to the Selectmen hoping they could meet with the officials and find some bending of rules to induce them to stay and continue plans to expand. The Selectmen agreed to make some effort. Mr. Byam elaborated that he has been lead to understand that if a town does not have municipal water, a sprinkler system cannot be enforced. The Selectmen will research his statement.

Ella Daniels asked permission to try to locate someone who would pave the entrance to the Fire House, a project which is long over-do. The Selectmen agreed and supplied her with the original specifications and map.

On Wednesday April 22, the Selectmen (Merrill Todd and Thomas

Mansfield) perambulated the town lines of Amherst and New Boston with

Amherst Selectmen/